March 2025 Board Report
Office of Special Student Populations
Special Education
Special Education extended ERD is scheduled for April 2, 2025. The special education team will work until 5:30 to begin our annual Record Reviews and note any themes for improvement and celebrate all of the amazing work that’s done every day. 
Indicator 8 Parent surveys are open as of January 15th. These will be provided to parents of students who have disabilities to complete. There is a QR code parents can scan to complete, or they can fill out a paper copy and send it back for entry. 
The Point will begin working with some of our high school students on post-secondary job training once all pertinent paperwork is completed, including students and parents opening a case with the Office of Vocational Rehabilitation. 
Cultivate provides ABA therapy for students with behavioral needs and once all required paperwork is complete, will be providing support for a variety of students. 
Early Childhood Services
Preschool enrollment is currently at 54 students. 
Tigers CUBS monthly book program currently sends 118 books a month home to infants and toddlers in our district. Books continue to be sorted and logged for future mailings. 
Cradle School continues to be offered to families every other Friday for an hour. This year’s programming has been very well attended. 
The state had a delay in releasing the March 1 Count data verification. All counts have now been submitted and on time.
Hear our ROAR weekly book distribution has continued this school year with all preschool students taking home one book each week related to their unit of study to build their home libraries. 
Pyramid observations have begun. One classroom will be observed and assessed with scores submitted to KDE as part of our 5 Star Rating endeavor. GMAP is due my March 31st for the annual preschool program approval as well as quality measures. 
Planning is in the works to offer Tiger Tots programming this school year. 
 Title
Title budgets in GMAP have been submitted and approved. Title I Declarations of Participation will be going out next month. Title funds have been supporting instruction for students in both buildings as well as purchases of equipment and technology programs. Currently waiting for KDE to approve an update. 
Final budget adjustments have been uploaded from KDE for the 2024-2025 school year and we received additional funds that were allocated to each building. Also, Hold Harmless rate for the 2025-2026 school year were released and we are looking at a possible $50,000 loss in Title funds.
Grants
Arts In Mind grant through NKCES consists of: $16,700 for materials, $6,785 for salary and fringe for the professional learning team, and $8,500 for events. Ashton Pitzer is heading up this work at GES.  BHS has also decided to participate. Tracey Elrod is the lead for their work. 
Connecting Kids with Care grant was submitted on March 6th. If awarded, funds of $3,000,000 over the course of five years will allow the hiring of personnel to focus on getting families connected to health insurance coverage. This will be a joint venture between Bellevue, Dayton and Southgate with Bellevue being the district of record. 
The STOP School Violence grant was released and then pulled back out. If reissued, this will also be a joint effort of districts to provide ABA therapists, school psychologists and training for SRO’s. 
